
ARTHINGWORTH PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting held on Tuesday 23rd November 2021 

Present:-  Councillors  Sue Handy (Chairman), Bernadette Kennedy, Lesley Sanderson, 
Michael Kennedy, Keith Ross 

 
 
    
Apologies:- Cllrs. Kate Morse, John Harris  
 

Attendees:- Mr. Mo Mohsen, owner of the Bulls Head Inn 
 

Declarations of  
Interest:-  None 
 
Assets of Community 
Value:- The Parish Council had applied to West Northants Council to have the Bulls Head added 

to the Assets of Community Value list.  Mr. Mohsen made several strong objections to this 
nomination. 

 It was proposed (SH) and seconded (LS) that this nomination be cancelled.  The clerk to 
contact WNC. 

 
Any Other 
Business:- 1)  Cllr. Handy reported to the meeting that someone from YourLocale had visited sites in 

the village without notifying members of the Neighbourhood Plan committee or the parish 
council .  This had caused much confusion and unpleasantness to the owners of a site. 

 Cllr. Sanderson to contact the person concerned and ask for an apology. 
 
 2)  A further letter was received from a resident regarding car charging points.  The clerk 

to make the following reply:- 
Whilst the Parish Council sympathises with the lack of provision for charging points for 
residents without off road parking, there are so many considerations to take into account. 
The whole issue of providing Electric Vehicle Charging Points is fraught with difficulty: 
1) Providing sufficient charging points in sufficient locations to be of any practical use 
2) Monitoring, controlling and allocating use 
3) Cost of installation 
4) Emerging technology 
The Parish Council will continue to liaise with the Unitary Authority and hope that a 
solution can be found in the near future. 

   
    
Meeting closed at 8.45pm 


